KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH
Community & Fiscal Projects

MEMORANDIUM

TO: Charlie Pierce, Mayor .
FROM: Brenda Ahlberg, Community & Fiscal Project&!é‘ﬁage‘r
DATE: January 22, 2020

SUBJECT: FY20-2Q Senior Center Grant Reports

The following senior grant reports have been submitted:
Anchor Point Senior Citizens
Cooper Landing Senior Citizens
Forget-Me-Not Center
Homer Senior Center
Kenai Senior Citizens (narrative only)
Nikiski Senior Citizens
Ninilchik Senior Center
Seldovia Senior Center
Seward Seniors Citizens
Soldotna Area Senior Center
Sterling Area Senior Citizens

Organizations that have completed grant close out:
Homer Friendship Center
Kenai Senior Citizens












Community & Fiscal Projects

144 N. Binkley Street, Soldotna, Alaska 99669 ® (907) 714-2150 * (907) 714-2377

sFrom: Frontier Community Services Award Amount: $33,045

Account: 100.62195.FTNCO.43011 2019/2020 Senior Grant Program
Submit Report To: Period of Performance for this Report:
Brenda Ahlberg, Community & Fiscal Projects  Start Date: 10/01/19
bahlberg@kpb.us End Date:  12/31/19

Kenai Peninsula Borough
144 N. Binkley St., Soidotna, AK 99669 FINAL REPORT IS DUE BEFORE 07/10/20

<< DOUBLE-CLICK THE SPREADSHEET. FiLL (N THE BUDGET COLUMN TO ACTIVATE THE EMBEDDED FORMULAS >>

Total .
Authorized | expenditures ExPendltures .to To'tal Balance of
Cost Category . reimburse this | expenditures to
budget from ALL prior riod date Funds
reports pe
Transportation $ 1500009 87400 | $ 626.0L0 | $ 1,500.00 | $ -
Senior Events $ 30000089 - £ 42463 | % 42463 | $ 2,575.37
Program Sunnblies $ 6545001 9% - $ 92271 [ & a2 71 | § 5,611.79
FMN Program aceictq $§ 22,000.00 | $ 8656.00 | $ 223000 | $ 1089100 { § 11,109.00
TOTALS $ 33,045.00 9,530.00 | $ 421934 | $ 13,74934 | § 19,295.66
,Exp.endvi.t.tvj/r;é thié périod to“be“ re‘irhgurséd >>> - R 7 I $ 4,219.34]

|Rcdele NN A Te)4): Describe activities that have occurred during this reporting period. Describe any challenges
you may have experienced, any foreseen problems, and/or any special requests. Attach additional pages.

Forget-Me-Not (FMN) Adult Day Center Second Quarter Narrative, FY20

During the second quarter of FY20 Forget-Me-Not (FMN) Adult Day Center continued to focus
on providing an energetic and engaging program for the Kenai Peninsula’s seniors. The Kenai
Peninsula Borough grant funded activities through the use of themed weeks, outings, events,
and funding for program supplies. Highlights include:

e Themed weeks during each month such as “Halloween Week,” “Thanksgiving Week,”
and “Spreading Cheer Week.” Examples of activities that correspond with the themed
weeks include; a Halloween party that was attended by friends and family members of
FMN participants, Thanksgiving dinner with a turkey donated by Peak Qilfield Services
and cooked by staff, and handmade Get Well cards created by FMN participants and
distributed at the Central Peninsula Hospital.

FMN Council Meetings were held twice each month during the :cond quarter. Through those
meetings, participants were able to offer suggestions for activities, snacks, holiday parties. The
FMN Council meetings have been a continuing source of information. The participants have
been able to shape the activities they take part in, as well as provide feedback on activities they
would like to see more of.

Each month FMN’s dedicated volunteers came and shared their passions with us. Pat Robinson
visited each Tuesday afternoon with her Canine Companions, Hope and Joy and every other
Friday the Apostolic Assembly of Jesus Christ (AAJC) came to sing with the participants. In
addition to our regular volunteers, the Kenai Senior Center “Ring-a-Lings” (bell ringers) visited
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FMN in October and November. This joint venture allows FMN participants to ring peiis with
peers outside of the FMN program. Everyone got some upper body exercise as well as cognitive
stimulation by remembering which bell to ring at which time!

Music plays an important role in FMN activities. Whether it’s the Kenai Senior Center “Ring-a-
Lings,” the AAIC singers, piano music, or individualized playlists on the iPod, music is often
found at the center of all activities. Active games are played with music in the background and
FMN participants are asked what music they would like to listen to each day. There are several
activities that are based around music such as Musical Hangman, Musical Concentration, and
Name That Tune.

Also of note:

e Of the 17 individuals enrolied during the 2nd quarter of FY20, eight were able to attend
342 hours at the FMN Adult Day Program. This was made possible by agency provided
transportation supported by funding from the KPB.

Grantee Certification: / certify that the above information is true and correct, and that expenditures are made for
the purpose of, and in accordance with, applicable grant agreement terms and conditions.
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Kenai Senior Services
Borough Quarterly Progress Report
2% Quarter ending December 31, 2019

What a beautiful snowy ending to 2019! For those who did not have family close by, the
Center gave wonderful opportunity to celebrate with others or friends who become like family.
Walking through our doors on any day during the holiday season gives one a great perspective of
what a Senior Center means to the life a senior. Folks come to see the decorations, feel a sense
of belonging, enjoy a holiday treat or meal, and just bask in the festivities of the season. We are
truly their “home away from home”.

During this last quarter, the Director attended three City Department Head meetings, two
Council on Aging meetings; three Kenai Senior Connection, Inc., meetings; two Senior Center Staff
meetings; and, one local area Executive Directors’ Luncheon.

The Administrative Assistant attended one Department Head Meetings on behalf of the
Director. She also attended three Kenai Senior Connection, Inc., meetings, two Council on Aging
meetings, three local Care Coordinator Monthly Meetings; a website training, and the following
training via webinar and/or in person:

Cultural Competence: What it Means for Person-Centered Thinking

Personal Health Information (PHI} and Using Direct Secure Messaging

October, November and December were full of “comings and goings”:

e Avan of 12 seniors headed out to look at the Swan Fire damage. They stopped by
the Division of Forestry’s Soldotna office for an in-depth report of the fire.

e We've been taking a group out to the Sterling Senior Center for their Pancake
Breakfasts. These are fundraisers for their Center and a great way for our seniors
to get out on the weekends.

¢ With the return of the winter months, our health and fitness classes have been in
full swing with 84 participating in some form of classes. These include: Growing
Stronger Class with light weights, Tai-Chi- and Video Exercises.

e The Senior Center hosted a Trick or Treat on Halloween from 4 — 7 pm. Kenai
Senior Connection, Inc. sponsored the event and with the help of 25 volunteers,
we welcomed approximately 450 youngsters and their parents throughout the
evening. Seniors were sitting around various tables in the Dining Room and the
kids could trick or treat around the room. It was a delightful time for everyone
involved and with such a positive response from the community, plans are already
being made for next year.



e The Center celebrated Veteran’s Day on Friday, November 8, complete with a
color guard from the VFW #10036 and the American Legion Post #20. Mountain
View Elementary 5t graders served lunch to our seniors. This event is one of many
of intergenerational happenings throughout the year. As the school kids learn
about veterans and what they mean to our country, it is an opportunity for them
to serve and converse with some modern-day heroes.

e Our seniors contributed homemade cookies for the Christmas Comes to Kenai
Santa Event and for the Lions Club Cookies & Hot Chocolate during the bonfire and
fireworks. During 2019, the Center was proud to be partners with the following
in the Kenai community: Fraternal Order of the Eagles #3525, Kenai Lions Club,
American Legion Post #20, Kenai Chamber of Commerce, Mountain View
Elementary, Kaleidoscope School, Kenai Central High School, Hilcorp Alaska,
UNOCAL Retirees, Boys & Girls Club, Pioneers of Alaska, and Aurora Borealis
School.

e The Annual Hilcorp Area Wide Thanksgiving Luncheon hit an all-time record with
over 275 in attendance. This was comprised of seniors, volunteers, and Hilcorp
employees who took time to help set up, serve, and clean up. Every room of the
Senior Center was used to accommodate this crowd! Mountain View Elementary
5% graders, alongside Principal Kircher, were a wonderful addition to the
festivities.

o The Center enjoyed wonderful Christmas music throughout the season. Along
with special music guests, the Kenai Senior Center Choir sang for the Christmas
party on December 20. This group of twenty seniors started rehearsing in October
to prepare for this Christmas performance. The New Year’s Eve Talent Show also
included several musical acts and original readings. We are blessed to have so
much local talent who enjoy sharing their gifts.

e Our seniors contributed towards the local Toys for Kids through Mountain View
Elementary. Over $400 and two large bags of toys were delivered to help ensure
Christmas for local school children and their families. We also sponsored a food
drive for local seniors. Food was collected throughout November and December
from the community. With the Kenai Senior Connection, Inc purchasing holiday
meats and the quilters donating lap blankets, 30 bags went out to senior homes
just in time for Christmas.

e Holiday parties included: St. Nicholas Day; Christmas Birthday Party; Senior Center
Christmas Party; Breakfast with Santa {with over 150 kids/parents in attendance);
and a New Year Eve Brunch/Talent Show.

During this last quarter, we served 4,366 home-delivered meals and 4,015 congregate
meals. Our records show that 42 unduplicated volunteers donated 978 hours of their time. We
also provided a total of 1,451 one-way rides during this time period. As a partner with Social
Security Video Service Delivery, we helped 103 individuals use this service. MySeniorCenter(™),
our database program, shows 388 unduplicated individuals signed in for 15,013 hours of



participation during this past quarter. This is averaging 39 hours of activities, nutrition, or
participation per senior during this time.

Online threats and unsolicited phone calls involving the newest scams continue to be a
great issue for our seniors. The number of individuals who have had fraudulent calls identifying
themselves as Social Security or Medicare is staggering. It is difficult to keep on top of everything
that comes along, so we have found that teaching our seniors to be diligent about what
information they give and to never be afraid to ask questions is more successful in keeping their
information private and safe. They learn to identify the scams themselves and are good about
sharing the information with us and in turn helping their peers. Giving them the confidence to
persevere in this modern technical age, while ensuring their own safety remains a challenge.






Nikiski Senior Citizens, Inc.
Pamela Knudsen, Executive Director

1. Our community Thanksgiving and Christmas dinners were well attended.
The center also served free dinners to our Veterans on Veterans Day.

2. We have endeavored to serve the Seniors of Nikiski with activities for their
enjoyment and lifestyle:
Lunch is served 5 days a week with music on Wednesday & Thursday
Pilates and Yoga weekly on Tuesday & Wednesday morning
Coloring club each Wednesday afternoon
Pinochle every Thursday
Friday night game night and potluck
Bingo twice a month on Saturday including potluck
Cribbage every Saturday afternoon
Food Pantry serves Senior’s in need and is open twice a week

3. The center had high speed internet installed in our building for the use of
seniors.

4. We also have cable television and coffee available for our seniors to come
in each day and socialize from 9am to 4pm.

5. February 27 we will be having a super bowl party. It will be potluck. Bring a
dish and come join the fun. No alcohol. Doors open 2:00, game 2:30.

6. Our Hawaiian fundraiser is an activity that our seniors and community
enjoy. Tickets are on sale $25.00 each. Get your tickets sooner than later,
we are only selling 100 and we are down to 70. Cash raffle tickets to be
given away the night of the fundraiser are on sale also. $10.00 each. 1+
500.00 2~ 250.00 3+ 100.00.

Nikiski Senior Center continues to move forward toward short and long term
goals to serve the seniors and community of Nikiski.





















